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CREATOR’S NOTE

O-Factor:  News Technology and Point of View

Ever since The Renaissance, linear perspective – which can be described by 
graphing a single viewer looking toward a horizon – has dominated visual art, 
and served as a tandem metaphor for the scientific method.  

While it allows for realism in the representation of objects both on the 
horizon and in the foreground, maintaining scale and proportion is in turn 
constrained by a single viewer, and limited to a single vanishing point. 

Depth of field and the behavior of light in space are therefore manageable on 
the canvas for the artist. And the assumption is that the viewer, staring at 
the canvas, will see the artistic representation with the same degree of 
realism as if she or he was looking off into an actual landscape. 

If we, therefore, apply linear perspective, and the scientific method, to 
journalism and news objectivity, we arrive at a new model for news story 
delivery – one that is sorely needed in an age where progress in citizen 
journalism is challenged by “fake news,” and branded news outlets have 
diluted editorial opinion into manufactured bias, and outright propaganda. 

In journalism, anchors and news brands work inside a similar “single point 
perspective” – in such a way that broadcast is equivalent to veracity. If 
it’s inside the proscenium of the screen, we tend to believe it. Further, 
because content is presented via familiar anchors, “truth” is given the 
benefit of a familiar face, and often a well-recognized media brand.

Because of these conventions, for many the news is evaluated using
WYSIWYG (What You See Is What You Get) terms. It is what it is, and we don’t 
challenge what we hear, or how it is presented. We see crime or injustice and 
know that it happened. But the news itself doesn’t help us evaluate, or 
understand what happened. 

And certainly with so much news, we don’t have time to get to the 
fundamentals, where we investigate our principles and align our values, 
beyond questioning, toward right action.

Of course, there are news shows that make a point to debate viewpoints. And 
often times experts disagree, while moderators and cameras ping-pong. But the 
superficial format for presenting viewpoint elides the fundamental goal of 
critique:  root level thinking. In other words, in what appears to be the 
presentation of point of view, we can find instead a radically similar
polarization of difference, a duplicity affirming the status quo. 

We must instead look more profoundly, at the horizon and the origin from 
which these viewpoints radiate to and from. As we learn to see difference and 
understand the complexity of human judgement, we will be able to tease out 
the underpinned flaws and truths that both separate and bring us together.
This investigation of story and how we each ingest and express it, in our 
increasingly digital and global lives, requires new formats and technologies. 

And that is the mission of O-Factor, to deliver multiple viewpoints without 
relying on polarization, but instead on causing a knowledge effect through 
aggregating, overlapping, contradicting, and catalyzing a diversity of angles 
and vantage points - so that we create a single “datagraph,” from multiple 
views, freeing up truth into the hands of the viewer, who is also given the 
power to vote and act within the show format.

By introducing the scientific method and “multi-linear” point of view to a 
news format, we can more profoundly understand who we are, how we think, and 
what course of action we should collectively take, with both personal and 
social matters that are at once critical, aspirational and transformative. 






